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Texas High School Lacrosse League
Board of Directors Meeting

February 28, 2011

Present: Ray, Rick, Chris, Jay, Al, Steve, Patty, Ed, Nancy, Joe, Rashad

Absent: Mike

Meeting started at 7:05 p.m.

Last meeting was January 24, 2011

1. BoD Minutes

The January 17 and January 24 minutes were approved with minor changes.

2. THSLL Federal & State Tax Returns

An accounting firm in Richardson has agreed to handle the monthly accounting and tax filings required for THSLL for a reasonable fee. A motion was made to hire
Perkins, Dexter, Sinopoli & Hamm, P.C. as the official accounting firm of THSLL for  $1,500 a year. In addition, a motion was made to modify THSLL’s fiscal year from June 30 to September 30 per the IRS Determination Letter and league by-laws, and to change the official address of THSLL to the accounting firm’s address.

The motion passed unanimously. 
The board hereby hires and appoints Perkins, Dexter, Sinopoli & Hamm, P.C., 501 W. President George Bush Highway, Suite 130, Richardson, Texas 75080, 972-669-9730 to be the leagues accountant of record to prepare and file all tax returns required for Federal and State purposes.

 

The board hereby modifies the fiscal year from June 30th to September 30th as per the league’s by-laws and the IRS Determination Letter regarding the leagues’ 501c3 non-profit status.

 


3. Super Regionals, State and District Championships

Plans are coming along for the State Championships which will be held at Wood Forest Stadium in Shenendoah. Ray is waiting to hear if the games will be streamed live. He will be contacting The Woodlands planning committee about sponsorship opportunities.

The Coordinators are lining up locations for the Super Regionals. So far, Allen has agreed to host the Super Regionals in the North and Cedar Park in the Central. The North and South DII locations for the district playoffs are still undecided.


4. THSLL Rulebook

The Board has received many emails from member programs asking for clarification on many of the League’s rules. There have been questions regarding how NCAA rules differ from THSLL rules and where to find the rulebooks. Chris mentioned that the complete 2011/2012 NCAA Rulebook can be located under the League Rules tab on the THSLL Website. The 2011 THSLL Rulebook is located there as well.

Several questions have centered on acceptable field markings and the lining of the box and crease. Some member programs are unable to permanently mark their field for the season due to school objections. Board members discussed several options for teams facing these types of problems. Some teams use cones or tape to mark the field. A portable fold up crease is currently on the market. Another option is Spray Chalk. After consulting with SWLOA, Chris will draft a letter to members regarding acceptable options on marking a field.

 It was suggested that if the field in not marked properly, the 2 teams meet before the game and agree that the field, as marked is acceptable for play. The home team could face a penalty at the beginning of the game for a field that is not marked according to the rules.

5. DIII Playoffs

A DIII team has asked the Board if they could hold DIII Playoffs. The Board’s position is that there will be no official DIII Playoffs per the THSLL Rulebook. DIII teams can have post season games but the games will not be recognized by the League as playoffs.


6. Rules regarding contact with the head or neck during play

Several teams are questioning what is acceptable contact during games. Some games have had excessive contact to the head penalties called by officials when contact of any type is made. Some officials are calling penalties automatically even when contact does not appear to be intentional. The NCAA Rule is as follows:

SECTION 14. A player shall not deliberately initiate contact to an opponent’s

head or neck with a cross-check, or any part of his body (head, elbow, shoulder,

etc.) or stick. Any follow-through that contacts the head or neck shall also be

considered a violation of this rule.
The South will be having a meeting with coaches and officials regarding the rules and their interpretation by SWLOA so that teams will know what is allowed and expected during play. Ray suggested that all the districts schedule meetings with officials to alleviate coaches’ concerns.


7. Sportsmanship

The Board is concerned about the number of ejections of coaches and players that have already occurred at this early stage of the lacrosse season. The Board wants to reemphasis the code of conduct expected of all member teams. Nancy will send an email to coordinators regarding the rules so they can follow up with their teams. It is the responsibility of the coaches and players to discuss and understand the rules and make sure all individuals involved with the team act appropriately. Safety is a top priority of the league and the Board will suspend or expel coaches and/or players if the rules are not followed. The League has the right to make decisions regarding players and coaches if an egregious act is committed on or off the field during or after the season.

 The Board decided that the THSLL Rulebook needs to be more detailed. Ray will draft a letter to members that will be posted on the THSLL website reiterating the Board’s position and expectations regarding Sportsmanship.

8. Rulebook Section 11.0 Improper Behavior

The Board discussed expanding Section 11.0 of the Rulebook to include repercussions for improper behavior beyond conduct at league functions only. Ray will draft new language to the Rulebook regarding on or off field behavior of coaches, players, fans, or other league representatives. Ray will email the updated language to Board members for a vote. Any changes to the Rulebook will be housekeeping changes that will be sent out in a communication to members to help ensure a safe and fun lacrosse season.


The Meeting ended at 8:23 p.m.

Next meeting is March 14, 2011.
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